Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

January 26, 2004

6:00 pm


Scott’s Seafood

Walnut Creek


Directors present:
Mario Alioto, Susan Markowitz, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton, 




Tony Turinsky,

Others present:
Wayne Bridges, Bob McClintock, Peter Miller, 

John Reynolds,

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by President Reagor. 

Minutes of the November 3, 2003 Board of Directors Meeting were approved with a correction. 

The Board reviewed the December 2003 financial statements. 

The Board reviewed the fiscal 2003 Audited Financial Statements and Independent Auditors report prepared by McClintock Accountancy and presented by Mr. McClintock. It was reported that the replacement fund owed the operating fund $17,560 at the end of fiscal 2003. A transfer of the funds was recommended by the Mr. McClintock and approved by the Board. After discussion it was moved seconded and passed to accept the 2003 Audited Financial Statements as presented. 

The Board reviewed the results of the 2003 Camco Payroll and Work Order System prepared by McClintock Accountancy.  Mr. Miller will reconcile the amounts and make reimbursements as necessary.   

The following winter / spring Maintenance items were reported by Mr. Miller:

1) Al Pombo Inc. is providing parking lot snow removal and sand application this winter. Snow removal expenses were light in November and December. In early January more services were required by Pombo.

2) Jorge Benuto’s labor crew out of Portola, California is providing pathway snow removal, pathway ice removal, and ice melt application services to the Association this winter. With several storms hitting during the higher occupancy periods of Fridays, weekends, and the holiday season, snow was packed down making pathway removal expenses higher.

3) Gelso Construction has rebuilt chimney chases on three units, replaced siding on the wall of one unit, and repaired window leaks on two units.

4) The Camco maintenance crew has been providing frozen pipe thawing, broken pipe repair, pathway ice melt application, common area trash and litter pick-up services this winter.

The Board discussed window additions at 3108, 3112, 3122. An Executive Session was scheduled with the Association’s attorney Branden Bickel for February 23, 2004, 6:00 pm at Scott’s to discuss window additions at 3108, 3112, 3122.

The Board meeting was reconvened at 7:40 pm to address the following Architectural Review Committee issues:

1) The window replacement committee chairman Bob Thornton held a meeting with Bob Stransky of Gelso Construction and Peter Miller in early January. Mr. Stransky oversaw the window replacement project in the Gold Bend condominiums in 2002. His knowledge and experience from that project in nearly identical buildings will help the committee arrive at installation options soon. Bids have been solicited from Mr. Stransky for Milgard and Loewen window installations for the 15 unit owners who signed up for the committee. The breakpoints for bulk window purchases is being researched by Mr. Stransky. A meeting of the committee will be held once bids have been received.

2) Satellite dish installation requests from the owners of units 3082 and 3119 were reviewed. After discussion it was decided that Mr. Miller would work with the unit owners and satellite installation technicians to site the dishes in unobtrusive locations. 

3) A request from the owner of 3106 for installation of a motion sensor light on the entry deck for security purposes was reviewed. After discussion it was decided that Mr. Miller would work with the owner to have a light installed in a suitable location. 

An update on East West Partners’ development plans was provided by the Property Manager. The Village at Northstar will break ground as soon as Northstar’s ski operation closes this spring. Marketing material for Village condominium sales is being seen in newspapers in the Bay Area as well as locally. 

Mr. Miller reported on the NPOA and Village parking lots. The NPOA lot expansion has run into problems with wetlands issues. Alternative expansion areas are being explored by NPOA and Booth Creek. The Village parking lot size has been reduced to 91 spaces due to wetlands issues. Copies of letters from Meg Huffman (3141) and Jay Mayhall (3144) to East West Partners architect David Tirman concerning the drip lines of old growth trees in the proposed 91 space Village parking lot adjacent to Aspen Grove tower buildings were reviewed. Mrs. Reagor reported that Mr. Tirman had talked to her suggesting that future Huffman / Mayhall correspondence be directed to the Board of Directors rather than Mr. Tirman. After discussion it was decided by the Board that a letter be written by Mrs. Reagor from the Association stating that the Boar doesn’t have the authority nor the desire to have Huffman / Mayhall send mail to them. The Board is in support of preservation of old growth trees. They appreciate and support Huffman / Mayhall in concurrence with East West Partners green environment approach to development and preservation of old growth timber.  

In Other Business the following items were discussed:

1) A letter from forester Bill Bank regarding Trimont Land Company’s timber harvest plan for tree removal in 6 project areas within Northstar was reviewed. After discussion it was determined that there was no impact on Aspen Grove’s water supply from the timber removal. No response to the letter is necessary.

2) Mr. Thornton requested that future replacement reserve funding be an agenda item at the next meeting. Mr. Bridges of Smith Barney reported on the Association’s investment approach of laddering the maturities of the investment portfolio to coincide with the estimated useful lives of common area replacement items.

3) Discussion of vehicles blocking pathway and stairway entrances was held. It was requested that signs be installed reading “ NO PARKING IN FRONT OF STAIRS.”

The next meeting was scheduled for 6:00 pm Monday April 26, 2004 at Scotts. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm.   

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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